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Page 2 
 
the Department of Construction Management is a vibrant and energetic unit.  The undergraduate 
program is a significant strength of the department.  High student demand exists for the major, 
the employment of program graduates is outstanding, and industry employers support the 
program in various ways and consider it to be “state of the art in terms of contemporary industry 
practice.”  The committee recommended that the B.S. in Construction Management degree 
program be continued. 
 
The review committee expressed qualified support of the graduate degree program.  They 
recommended that the M.S. in Construction Management be continued, but urged the department 
to increase the rigor of the graduate degree program.  The committee noted that construction 
management is emerging as a scholarly discipline which presents potential for faculty research 
and professional leadership in the field.  The committee noted the low student completion of the 
master’s program and considered it to be symptomatic of shortcomings in regard to program 
quality.  The department Chair acknowledged that one factor in low degree completion rates was 
the difficulty that students experienced in completing the thesis.  A majority of the graduate 
students are employed and pursuing the degree on a part-time basis.   
 
The committee acknowledged the department Chair’s leadership and his involvement in every 
aspect of the unit’s administration.  The committee noted the faculty has not defined a clear 
intellectual vision for the scholarly direction of the department regarding scholarship in 
construction management and made two recommendations:  (1) that the faculty work to 
articulate a vision and rationale for construction management as an established professional field, 
(2) that a strategic plan be developed to establish the department as a leader in research and 
teaching in the field. 
 
The Council supported the review committee’s recommendation that the B.S. and M.S. degree 
programs in the Department of Construction Management be continued with the next review to 
occur in 2017-2018.  The Council urged the faculty to articulate a clear intellectual vision and 
direction and seriously consider the issue of rigor in the master’s program.  The Council further 
noted that the department should be recognized for its efforts on access and encouraged it to 
work to increase diversity in the program. 
 
We concur with these comments and recommendations. 
 
c: Daniel S. Friedman, Dean, College of Architecture and Urban Planning 
 Janice M. DeCosmo, Associate Dean, Undergraduate Academic Affairs 
 John S. Schaufelberger, Associate Professor and Chair, Department of Construction  
  Management 
 Jacob K. Faleschini, President, Graduate and Professional Student Senate 
 Construction Management Review Committee 
 Graduate School Council 
 Augustine McCaffery, Senior Academic Program Specialist, The Graduate School 
 
 


